SUPERINTENDENT
WABAUNSEE H.S PRINCIPAL
[image: image1.jpg]


Brad Starnes
Jan Hutley

WABAUNSEE J.H. PRINCIPAL

BOARD OF EDUCATION
Steve Oliver

Justin Frank, President
ALMA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
Tony Conrad, Vice President
Galen Craghead
Don Frank
PAXICO MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
Jerome Hess
Steve Oliver
Callie Meinhardt
MAPLE HILL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
Kelly Oliver
Galen Craghead
Jim Vopata

Cheryl Zeller, Clerk

Janice Chamberlin, Treasurer


PO Box 157 – 213 E. 9th


Alma, KS  66401
Phone (785) 765-3394
“Your place to shine”
Fax (785) 765-3624
November 6, 2020
At this week's Wabaunsee County Zoom meeting the following was shared:

Wabaunsee County 40 active cases with 1 hospitalized.  The spike in increases is coming from out of our county relating to mass gatherings.  And has a 7-14 day delay.  We need to slow these active cases down.

Using the philosophy of our number 1 responsibility is to educate students, and to do that to the best of our ability we need to keep kids in school in face to face learning at our school bricks & mortar buildings.  We don't want to go to a totally remote learning format.

Our philosophy also is that we want to provide our students/athletes as normal opportunities as possible.  To that end-high school students and particularly seniors won't get another chance to participate if activities are cancelled.  

To do that following Wabaunsee County Health Dept's recommendation we will be suspending all spectators at school activities starting Saturday, November 7th till after Thanksgiving when it will be revisited (starting back on November 30th).  And we will only be participating in home junior high games/tournaments as we can't control spectators at away games.  

 We realize this creates inconveniences and apologize for this disruption-in hopes that we can do our part to help control this spike.
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